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1. Welcome and introductions

In attendance
Carol Bailey
Garry Duncan
Ed Thomas
Harry Seager (acting Chair)
Kathy Schneider Roberts
Fiona Challen
Alistair Walsh
Lachlan Wallace

Apologies
Mark Goldsworthy MP (Member for Kavel)
Rebekha Sharkie MP (Member for Mayo)
Dr David Simon (Director Scientific Services Branch SA Health)
Greg Tyczenko (Manager Resources and Energy EPA)

Guests
Steve McClare, CEO Hillgrove Resources
Kate Hobbs, Chief Operating Officer Neutrog
Tony Aloisi, Neutrog
Sarah Bellman, Operations Manager, Hanson
Ross Oke, General Manager Goolwa to Wellington Local Action Planning Association
Peter Bond, Kanmantoo Copper Mine licence manager EPA
Dave Wittowski, Callington Recreational and Community Centre Committee
Rose Ashton, Callington Recreational and Community Centre Committee
Match Studios, Sean, Suada, Dot and Jane

Gallery: including guests approximately 19.

2. Confirmation of notes of previous KCCCC meeting of 14 December 2017

The draft notes to the last meeting of the committee held on 14 December 2017 were accepted without
alteration

Hillgrove is still working on a replacement Chairperson and a community benefits coordinator. CBC role
was advertised and interviews were performed. The role required a range of skills that no single candidate
could fill. Hillgrove will hold off appointing someone to the role, but that decision can be revisited in the
future.

Four new committee members were accepted –Tony Aloise, Ross Oke, Melanie Reiffel and Tony
Freshwater.

The KCCCC Annual Activity Report is available on the website.
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3. Master Planning and the mine closure and completion program

Sean from Match Studio presented a draft presentation to the gallery. The draft was put together looking at
the characteristics of the district including the environment and the history of the area with key input from
the Committee and Hillgrove.

Some ideas presented were:
 Hillgrove restoring the environment, revegetation, seed collection and propagation.
 Bush heritage trail ideas to involve the community. Built heritage has the potential for tourist

development. Heritage sites need to be confirmed and documented. Access to the sites needs to
be discussed including issues with private property. Education programs and projects for schools
e.g. study tours were discussed.

 Sean looked at regional identity. Who are we as a community? What will make this place different?
Identity and branding / logo and graphic design ideas were discussed.

 Potential sculpture trail or park ideas utilising grants and funding that may be available. It is
important that a Visitor Centre would be unique to this district.

 Mine lookout over the pit – people will find it interesting to visit with walking trails and Sculpture Park
etc.

Chair - invites feedback from the gallery:
 Ideas need to be filtered and pull out the most important and suggested local Facebook page to get

community reactions.
 No reference to agricultural practices. Suggested that the plan could be extended to include

Monarto visitor sites.
 Next steps are to apply for grants and work out what we can access, look at which ideas

complement each other (eg lookout with walking trails), discussions with council and government
and get it up and running in a timely manner. Suggested Match Studio proposal shared with
community via website, letterbox drop etc.

Callington Recreation and Community Centre Committee (CRRCC) feedback
 Response to the Match proposal was that there were a lot of ideas that they liked but decided to

stick to the original plan, though plan not ideal for visitor centre adaptation. They are happy to
discuss it further down the track.

 Need direct financial assistance at the moment.
o $700,000 is needed to complete the project.
o $340,000 has been committed by local councils
o $80,000 donated by local groups

 CRRCC will apply for a grant from the Office of Sport and Recreation. If a grant is approved it
brings the total to $620,000 which leaves $60,000 shortfall and help from KCCCC and Hillgrove was
requested.

 CRRCC need to have the application to the Office of Sport and Recreation written by the end of
March 2018 as it is due by the 11th of April 2018. The money won’t be required until Nov/ Dec 2018.
If the grant is not approved, they will reapply in 2019.

 The Recreation and Community Centre would have immediate benefits and would consider getting
other community groups involved.

 Groups that are currently using the club rooms -cricket club, football club, Landmark Murray Bridge.
The facilities are currently putting clubs off and it can’t be used for top, high level games. The new
plans would cater for 120 people and has 300m square footprint. The club has the only liquor
licence in the town with the funds raised currently going to community groups.

 Plans for the centre could fit in with the vision of the Master Plan.by using Kanmantoo Bluestone in
the building or map of heritage trail could be put on side of the building.

 It is unlikely it could include the visitor centre visioned in the Master Plan because restricted by the
size of building to maintain the function of traffic around the ovals.

Action - consult with KCCCC to discuss if the plan for community centre works in with the master plan.

Chair update - Callington Hotel is not likely to be operating soon, if ever.
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4. Issues: Standing Items

Dust update: The average daily dust readings for summer were consistent with surrounding rural
environments. Strong NW winds meant that there were two days (since last meeting 14th Dec 2017) that
criteria were not met (at Bills monitor). The source of dust emissions for these events was not TSF related
as procedural changes and spigot rotation strategy has successfully eliminated this source. Hillgrove is
working with Neutrog to combat dust on the access road by dropping the speed limit to 40km/h and wetting
down the road with higher frequency. High Risk Dust Alerts (including some neighbours) are issued 24hrs
in advance so that action and preparation can take place.

5. Kanmantoo Copper Mine: Update

Rehabilitation: Last year 18 hectares were rehabilitated and this year potentially an additional 30 hectares.
Nugent has been back filled and rehab will be completed. Hydro Mulching with seed produced from
natives on site will commence in April. It was noted that the TSF, as currently seen from the freeway, will
be made to look like natural landform. The large/tall pile of earth material is the cap for shaping and
covering the top of the landform.

Future Projects:
 Explanation of Pumped Hydro Energy Storage and how it provides stabilization of renewable

facilities like batteries do for wind power. Steve McClare to attend Hydro energy conference next
week to present the suitability of the Kanmantoo site and project outline.

 Underground exploration development– If an underground exploration drive via a portal from the pit
wall determines there is an economic resource it would result in a possible 10 year extension to
mine life and $200 million revenue to the state.

 Regional exploration at Kanappa and Mt Rhine is so far showing good results from soil
geochemistry survey. Should a resource be proven Hillgrove would consider the feasibility of
trucking ore for processing back to Kanmantoo.

6. Other business

None

Next Meeting

TBC – potential date of 21st of June 2018


